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         The Polar Express - Term 2 2020 

 
 This term we are going to be learning about trains. Our 

focus books are The Train Ride and The Polar Express. 
 

 

 

This term we will be covering: 

 

Maths 

Number and Place Value: 

Numbers to 30 

Addition and Subtraction 

Properties of 2D and 3D 

shapes. 

 

English 

Reviewing basic grammar – capital letters and full stops 

Reinforcing letter formation 

Listening and re-telling stories 

Continuing with the Phonics programme. 

 

Theme 

History: Trains old and new and Christmas traditions.  

Science: Seasonal Change – Winter, Investigations using our train set 

Geography: Seasonal Change – Winter, Maps and Symbols 

Art: Self-portraits, Picasso 

DT: Christmas decorations 

Music: Christmas carols 

Role Play: The train station  

PE 

Hockey 

Bikeability  

 

 

 

PSHE/RE 

Celebrating difference 

School value focus – Friendship 

RE Christmas Story: 

What gift would I have given Jesus if he had been born in my town? 

 

We are looking forward to an exciting term with some special classroom events planned for December. 

 

If you haven’t signed up to SeeSaw yet, then please contact us. This is a really useful way for us to 

communicate, especially as we can’t always chat to you face to face at the moment. It was lovely to see 

some of the pictures of things the children did at home over the last school holiday. 

 

Please remember to send the children with a named water bottle each day.  

 

 

 

http://www.thewhitehorsefederation.org.uk/


 

Children can wear their PE kit on Tuesdays. They should wear their PE T-shirt with their usual school 

jumper or cardigan, jogging bottoms and trainers (preferably with Velcro). Please don’t send your child 

in shorts. If you would like your child to wear trainers for Bikeability, please send them in on Fridays. 

The children can change their shoes before their session.  

  
Reading books are sent home on a Friday.  It is very important that your child brings their reading book 

and diary to school every day. We expect children to read at home at least five times a week and the 

children love to get their reading race rewards! We will then collect all the books in on a Thursday and 

these will be put to one side for at least three days before being reused.  

 

Many thanks 

 

Mrs Arnott and Mrs Poole 

 

 

 

 

 

 


